Business Constituency meeting in Stockholm June 2001
Date: 13.30 –18.00 1 June 2001

Overview on policy

The meeting discussed a range of issues in preparation for the Names Council and Board meetings: internationalised names, DNSO review, alternate roots, dot org and new domain names. A number of questions were formulated to discuss with the registry for dot biz and a representative of that organisation agreed to forward the questions.

Alternate Roots

There was discussion with Patrik Falstrom on the technical issues surrounding the alternate roots. The BC recognised that they were a cause of instability of the Internet and were outside of the UDRP. The BC agreed to support the current ICANN position.

Administration

The BC was informed of the current poor financial position. This was the result of a mounting debt to the BC secretariat and reduced income from fees. Since the start of the BC, membership has fallen as the BC changed from a free to a subscription-based organisation. CIGREF, the BC secretariat was understandably pushing for payment and had sent a letter of notice to resign if this was not forthcoming.

The BC agreed that a part of the problem was the current secretariat structure using CIGREF for administration, a third part for secretariat contact, a third party for web hosting and the ICC for banking and invoicing. This structure was both costly and ill suited to bring in revenue because it was hard to be proactive in developing membership, invoicing, updating mail lists and chasing payments. 

The poor financial position meant immediate action needed to be taken and the BC agreed to accept the resignation of CIGREF (so as to not incur further debt) and to accept a proposal from Zaparazzi sprl, a Brussels-based media, communications and management organisation to take over as secretariat to run a low-cost secretariat, fully integrated with membership invoicing and development.  Philip Sheppard declared a non-financial interest in this company.

The proposal was made by Marilyn Cade, seconded Theresa Swinehart and passed unanimously. (A plan to pay off past debt to CIGREF in stages would be developed.)

In order to raise new revenue quickly, it was agreed to ask the new secretariat to invoice for year 2001 fees immediately, thus bringing the fees year in line with the calendar year and to change the fees structure to:

Category 1 Euro 1000, category 2 Euro 750, Category 3  Euro100. 

The proposal was made by John Lewis, seconded by Patrick Murphy and carried unanimously.

